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Washington State steelhead are classified into seven Distinct Population Segments (DPSs) by the federal National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA). Some DPSs are limited to Washington. However, most include bordering states such as Oregon and Idaho as well as British Columbia, Canada.  

The Olympic Peninsula and Southwest Washington DPSs are considered Not Warranted for listing under the Endangered Species Act (ESA) by NOAA. 

The Lower and Middle Columbia River DPSs and Snake River Basin DPS are listed as Threatened.   The Upper Columbia River ESU was down-listed from Endangered status to Threatened by NOAA in June 2009.  

In May 2007, steelhead stocks in the Puget Sound DPS were listed as Threatened under ESA.  WDFW and the Puget Sound Treaty Tribes are in the process of finalizing the harvest management component of a Resource Management Plan for this DPS.
Recent data on total run size of wild steelhead show a continuing decline in Puget Sound stocks, and short-term declines in the Olympic Peninsula and Southwest Washington DPS populations.  Lower Columbia winter and summer stocks demonstrate a cyclic decline in the past six years.  

Wild summer steelhead stocks in the Yakima River of the Middle Columbia River DPS, and the Methow and Okanogan rivers in the Upper Columbia River DPS have shown an increasing trend over the past 12 years.  Their numbers mirror the upward trend in the passage of wild steelhead over Bonneville and Priest Rapids dams on the Columbia River and over Ice Harbor Dam on the Snake River.
To restore and preserve this important resource, WDFW developed the Statewide Steelhead Management Plan (SSMP), which was approved by the Washington Fish and Wildlife Commission in March 2008.  This document provides a framework of policies, strategies, and actions for steelhead management throughout the state and is designed to guide state fish managers as they work with tribal co-managers and local fish-recovery groups to develop strategies for managing steelhead populations at the local/regional watershed level.

In conclusion, WDFW and co-managers will continue to work through this important multi-phase local/regional watershed level planning process with public stakeholders in order to restore and maintain the abundance, distribution, diversity, and long-term productivity of Washington’s wild steelhead and their habitats.
